
College of Public Health
Staff Professional Development Fund:  Developed in 2016

The College of Public Health is fortunate to have the support of faculty, staff and the University of Iowa Foundation in the creation of the CPH Staff Professional Development fund, which further enhances our strong culture of engagement and participation.  In recognition of this great resource for staff, below are the intentions in order to be good stewards of this fund.  
Administration of funds:  As an elected group representing each department in the College of Public Health, the CPH Staff Council will serve as the overall administrator of the development funds.  
Impact:  Programs, events, awards, scholarships, etc. will be developed with the intent to provide the greatest impact and appeal to the largest population of CPH staff as possible.   Where feasible, events will be offered in various locations, transportation to/from locations may be provided, and attention to the time of the day will be considered to allow for greater participation by staff.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Communication plan:  Opportunities will be advertised and sent to all CPH Staff.  Supervisors will be contacted as well requesting they encourage their staff to participate in the various professional development opportunities during their regular work hours.
Evaluation:  Following each event, participants will be asked to evaluate the speaker (if applicable), their overall assessment of the event, and how they may use the information provided in their work/life.  In some instances, participants may also be asked if they would like to be a part of a small recurring group to discuss the event and its applicability to their work environment.  The evaluation by participants will also include a short survey asking for input into future programming.  
Input:  In addition to the evaluation and survey by participants, CPH Staff Council will survey staff throughout the year requesting thoughts and ideas for future programming.  
Transparency:  The CPH Staff Council website will contain a list of programming/events provided by the CPH Staff Professional Development fund.
Overall evaluation:  At least annually, the CPH Staff Council will review the use of funds and determine if other opportunities for Professional Development can be developed.  
Sustainability:  In order to sustain the generous philanthropic support that provides this fund, the CPH Staff Council will forward at least two stories each year about the positive impact of the professional development programming/events on one or more CPH staff to the CPH We Are Phil Committee.

